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Our Association - opposes an increase in rates to provide free entry for children in council-owned recreation facilities; opposes ratepayer contribution to the building of a salt water pool (Government is already going to spend tens of millions of taxpayer dollars on recreation facilities in the area of the new SBHS and AGHS); supports the retention of City Care as a council-owned asset.
There must be definite steps taken to improve the maintenance o f Christchurch which has declined markedly in the last few years. The footpaths in Riccarton Road along the shopping strip are in a disgusting state. Business owners pay high rates and the footpaths should cleaned at least once weekly during the night. 
There are far too many managerial positions in the council bureaucracy. One third of these positions should be disestablished and there should be a corresponding increase in front-line staff who are the most effective part of the council workforce. CCC is way too top-heavy in middle-management positions and the maintenance of Christchurch and service to the ratepayers is suffering as a consequence.
Council has failed to require developers to provide adequate off-street parking in high density housing areas e.g. a single garage plus a small area between the garage and the footpath  for a building with four bedrooms is ludicrous – as has been allowed in Clarence Street.
The introduction of right-hand turning signals at key intersections (e.g. Riccarton Rd/Clarence St/Straven Rd  and Matipo St/Blenheim Rd) is urgently required. The traffic engineering department has thumbed its nose for years at submissions for these to be incorporated in the annual plan. Other big cities in New Zealand can do this so why is Christchurch unable to? In addition, there should be more flashing signs to slow traffic near primary schools situated on busy roads.
There should be, especially in high-density areas and major hubs, library facilities particularly for children, and places for children to play and learn.
There should be a review of the traffic management fees charged when residential houses are constructed.
OUR ASSOCIATION OPPOSES the continuation of huge rate increases. The projected rate increases are unsustainable because wage increases are not matching the increased percentage in rates. There is far too much money squandered by the council bureaucracy on consultants, trips and extravagant office fit-outs.  If council managers are outsourcing report-writing to consultants because they themselves  are incapable of writing reports then those managers should not be employed. Council needs to think smarter and work smarter in the coming year.

